Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
December 2016 Report

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 13
· IAVAT Fair and Expo Advisory Committee Meeting, Springfield

· ICAE Orientation Webinar with Clay Zwilling

· Illinois Farm Bureau Annual Meeting – Exhibit Hall, Palmer House, Chicago

· Illinois Farm Bureau Annual Meeting, MicroTalk Presentation, Chicago

· CTE CRI Project – Medical Coding SGI, Capital Area Career Center, Springfield

· Met with Susan Moore, IAA Foundation, regarding Ag Ed Teacher Grant, Bloomington

· Met with Karen Jones, Growmark, regarding Co-op curriculum, Bloomington

· FCAE Staff Meeting, IL FFA Center, Springfield

· University Council Meeting, IL FFA Center Springfield

· 2017 STAR Grant Planning and Budget Meeting, IL FFA Center, Springfield

· IAVAT Advocacy Sub-Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· Illinois Workforce Investment Board Youth Committee Meeting, Peoria
· Met with CAERT regarding latest lesson plan format, Champaign

Office and Other Activities

· Completed several financial and accounting tasks in preparation for the close-out of FY2016.
· Drafted and revised suggested guidelines for the IAA Foundation Ag Teacher Grant.

· Sent suggested revisions to the state Ag Ed staff contact page to ProType.

· Completed several tasks in preparation for the office move to Champaign in March.

· Completed several tasks related to the AFNR STEM Learning Exchange.
· Prep for the December FCAE Staff meeting.

· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.

Miles Traveled – 922
Comments/Observations


The Champaign-Ford ROE Office is moving from Rantoul to Champaign in March and thus we took some time this month to prepare our FCAE office for the move.  There is still a lot more to do in preparation for the move, but I am sure that we will be ready when the time comes.  We anticipate that our phone and fax numbers will remain the same, so you will only need to be aware of the new address – 3358 Big Pine Trail.   
